
1

Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, March 23, 2015 4:08 PM
To: jprall@portoakland.com
Cc: dheinze@portoakland.com; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Site cleanup program case RO2766 - Port of Oakland, 4444 Berth 30

Dear Mr. Prall, 

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the case file for the subject site cleanup program (SCP)
case.  The 4444 Berth 30 site contains references to a waste management unit (WMU) proposed to accommodate
approximately 14,500 cubic yards of lead-impacted soil.  It is unclear to ACEH if the WMU has been constructed as there
are no post-construction monitoring reports in the ACEH case file evaluating the unit performance, as outlined in the May
1993 report entitled Report of Waste Discharge, Landfill Design, and Closure and Post-Closure Maintenance Plan, Berth 
30, prepared by Geomatrix.     

Please report the status of the WMU to ACEH and upload any post-construction monitoring reports by the date specified 
below.   

The ACEH case file also contains a correspondence from ACEH to the Port of Oakland (Port), dated October 29, 1992,
authorizing the excavation of petroleum contaminated soil.  It is unclear to ACEH if the excavation occurred as no report is
located in the case file documenting the excavation activities. 

Please provide the report documenting the excavation activities to ACEH and upload any additional reports documenting 
environmental investigations, remediation, or cleanups that have occurred at the subject site by the date specified below.  

Technical Report Request 

Please upload technical reports to the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Keith Nowell), and to the SWRCB Geotracker website, in 
accordance with the following schedule: 

 May 4, 2015 – Waste Management Unit and Excavation Status (provide via Email correspondence)  
 

 May 4, 2015 – Waste Management Unit and Excavation Reports  

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case toward
closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or 
send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org.  

Regards, 
Keith Nowell 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
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PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


